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Derby City Wing Riders                      Kentucky District      

 

Meet the Officers and Staff:                                     Chapter A 
 

 

Chapter Directors: Ray and Angela Taylor 
Assistant Directors: Tom and Marlene White                                                                            

Ride Coordinator: Don Price 

Webmaster\Assistant Ride Coordinator:  Kent Risen 

Membership Enhancement Coordinator:  Dean Miller                                                      

Treasurer:  Beverly Decker-Blunk 

Newsletter Editor:  Karen Risen 

Pin and Patch Coordinator:  Miles Finley Justice 

Shirt Coordinator:  Brenda Snook 

Couple of the Year: Kent and Karen Risen 

Individual of the Year:  Miles Finley Justice 

 

Louisville Ky 

August 2022 

 

Director’s Track 
Ray & Angela Taylor   Chapter Directors 
 
The long ride with GWRRA is now over with all operational contact ending on 

7/31/2022 and 12/31/ 2022 will end all functions of GWRRA. 
 

Now is the time we all must think of our future and any possible affiliations with 

other organizations. Our Chapter as well as other Chapters in our District are still 
operating as we were before and just holding tight waiting to see what happens. 

 

I personally feel that we as chapter “A” Louisville could continue operating as an 

individual group without any affiliation with a national group.  

Our membership is so strong and talented and has not spent time participating in any 
of the drama that has infected some of the other Chapters. 

 

The objective of our Chapter is the same as it’s always been, fun, education, and lots 
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year of riding. If you have ever attended one of our meetings, you know that we have 

lots of fun and laughter even while conducting an informative meeting. We then 

continue the fun on our rides and functions. This kind of fun draws other riders to 
join in on our group rides and travel. 

 

In our chapter, we have several members who are certified trainers, and this allows 
for needed education for all our members who request additional training. 

 

All the above would and could allow for us to be a stand-alone group. The only 
problem with a stand-alone group is that we would not have all the interfaces with 

other riders and groups. The social interface and meeting new riders with the same 

interests are very important to us all. This fact alone would suggest that we should 
not be a stand-alone group. 

 

Our Kentucky District is loaded with a lot of talent and experience. I am looking 
forward to our District staying banded together and letting all members join any 

national organizations that they prefer but keep their major allegiance to our 

Kentucky District and keep that relationship strong no matter what the rest of the 
world does. 

 

Hopefully, some interesting and helpful scenarios will come to the surface in the next 
few months. We then may be able to take advantage of anything that proves to be to 

our liking. I hope above all we remain healthy and strong so that we can enjoy riding 

as we always have. 
 

Good luck to all and we can’t wait for our next rides and the upcoming Blast. 

 

See you on the road. 

 
 

Assistant Chapter Directors  Tom and Marlene White 

 
Blast to Blast – The Year in Review 
 
This past week I thought it would be interesting to take 
a look at how active KY Chapter “A” has been during this 



 3  

last year. I was wondering if we have been as busy this year compared to last year 
given the many days of high heat this summer and everyone’s packed schedules. I 
admit I was pleasantly surprised and I think you will be too. For anyone wondering 
exactly what we do in our Chapter group here is a brief recap. This is not exact; 
however, it is close enough for you to get a good idea of what it means to ride with 
KY Chapter “A”. All data comes from our Facebook group events page, chapter and 
district visitation records that I keep, and from memory.  
 
Starting with the 2021 Blast and going thru the 2022 Blast at the end of this month 
we have had 38 scheduled Chapter (group) rides. A couple of them were canceled 
but the majority took place. From January of this year when I took over keeping 
records, we have made 19 Chapter visits. Some of these visits were scheduled as 
chapter events. We have had 12 monthly meetings and often take a short ride 
somewhere after the meeting. We did multi-day events for the District OPPs 
meeting in January, the Ride-In in June in Bardstown, and an overnight to Sikeston, 
MO in July. We also did a District ride to Wallace Station, KY. We of course are going 
to the KY Blast at the end of this month in Danville, KY for 3-4 days. We have two 
upcoming events scheduled right after the 2022 Blast. On Labor Day weekend we 
are riding to West Virginia for a couple of days. Starting September 9th, we are 
taking a 10-day trip to Arkansas, Missouri and Illinois. Since 2021 Blast and thru 
today we have visited KY, IN, OH, PA, NY, VA, WV, NC, TN, IL and MO.  
 
The above recap was just for planned Chapter rides. In addition, many of us 
occasionally get together with each other for individual rides. For example, a couple 
of us are planning to visit Nashville, IN in the next week or so. Sometimes we get 
together to eat lunch or dinner, work on our bikes, or just hang-out. Two of our 
group just recently rode to NC and then did a coast-to-coast ride, NC to CA and back 
to KY. I could go on; however, you get the idea. Our group has been very active this 
year. These last twelve months have been terrific. Our success this year has been 
the result of the participation of its members. I am looking forward to this next year 
and all that our group will do! 
 
If you are looking for or know of anyone who is looking for a group to ride with 
check out the links elsewhere in this newsletter and consider paying a visit to KY 
Chapter “A”. We would love to meet you! 
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Ride Coordinator       Don Price 
 
  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Assistant Ride Coordinator         Kent Risen 
 
It’s hard to believe the summer is almost over! Just as Summer 
has its own challenges for motorcycle riders, so does Fall.  
The fall is a favorite time for a horny buck to search for a cute doe, 
sometimes running across the road while doing so. Accidents 
involving deer and other animals increase sharply during October, 

November, and December according to the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet. Where there is 
one deer, there is usually more waiting to jump out in your path. 
 
Morning dew or rain on fallen leaves also presents a serious hazard for the motorcyclist in the 
fall. Cooler nights can also cause reduced tire pressure, be sure to check them. 
Check out the links below for more good tips! 
 
 
Kent 
 
https://www.elkriverhd.com/4-autumn-motorcycling-tips/ 
https://motoress.com/touring/tips-for-great-autumn-motorcycle-ride 
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Membership Enhancement   
Dean Miller                                                             

 

Wow, this year is flying by and as a Chapter we have certainly 

had a busy year so far with so many fun rides and gatherings. 

However, things are about to ramp up even more as the Kentucky District Blast event 

will be here at the end of August, followed by the trip to West Virginia over Labor Day 

weekend, and then the long-awaited 9-day getaway to Branson, MO and the Ozarks! 

Just a reminder for everyone to make sure your bike and trailer, if you’re hauling one, is 

up for the task by checking the tires, possibly checking/changing the fluids, rain guarding 

your windshield and helmet, and maybe planting a spare key somewhere on your bike in 

case of an emergency, etc. Lora and I are super excited to be able to participate in all 

three of these events and are looking forward to spending time with some great folks 

and exploring the curves in places we’ve not been before. 
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                                     Chapter Visits:  
Saturday, July16th   Chapter A rode East to visit Chapter C in Lexington, 

Ky.  It was a beautiful warm Summer day.  Lots of great things were discussed at 
the meeting and Chapter G’s COY won Smokey back.  After the meeting, Chapter 
A and some of Chapter C went for a nice long ride.  We had a great time spending 
time with Chapter C!! 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

. 
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Special Thanks to Roger Early for the great pictures of 

everyone on bike!!! 
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Past Rides 

Saturday July30th  

We had a great group for our lunch ride to Sunset Grill in Warsaw, Ky, couples 

from Chapter S and Chapter G joined us.  A good time was had by all!! 
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July 23rd Ride to LaGrange, Ky 

Some of Chapter A riders took a nice ride to LaGrange, KY for lunch to 

finish the District Crossword Puzzle Challenge and get their pictures 

taken with this famous statue!!  He may not have all the gear all the 

time, but still a cool statue! 
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August 13th  

Chapter A rode to Sammy’s Bakery in Eminence, Ky after our Meeting 

Saturday with a few from Chapter S joining us! 
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From the Editor’s desk    Karen  Risen  

Hello All,   

The summer riding season is wrapping up as we move 

into August and the KY Blast is just around the corner.  

Thanks to all who continue to submit articles for the 

Newsletter.  It is what we make it and hopefully will 

continue on long after GWRRA is closed.  I for one, find 

it valuable as a communication tool for Chapter A 

members and a fun way to showcase what we are doing as a riding group in 

Kentucky.  It’s a great way to stay connected and informed on what has 

happened and is happening. Hopefully, it will keep happening!! 

 

KY DistrictNewsletter:http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/ 

 

2022 Chapter A Future Ride Schedule: 
 

September 3-5th Labor Day Weekend Ride to West Virginia  We 

will be riding to Glen Ferris, White Sulphur Springs, and Williamson, West Virginia 
with stops at Cathedral Falls and Babcock State Park riding on scenic backroads.  

Hotels:  Glen Ferris Inn and Mountaineer hotel in Williamson, WV.  There are 

cheaper options in these areas if anyone does not like the prices at these stops.  More 

details on Chapter A’s Facebook page.  This event is open to all Chapters.  Contact 

Kent Risen for more info or questions. 

 

September 9th-18th Chapter Ride to Harrison, 

AR   We will leave Friday evening and ride 3hrs to overnight 

in Paducah, Ky.  Then Saturday morning leave early to arrive 
late afternoon in Branson, Missouri.   More details and routes 

are posted on Chapter A’s Facebook page.  Contact Don Price 

for more info or questions. 

http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/
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You can find more information for future rides on Chapter A’s Facebook page and on the 

Kentucky District’s Website: http://www.gwrraky.com or the Kentucky District’s Facebook 

page: GWRRA of Kentucky  

Member’s Page and on the GWRRA National website:  http://www.gwra.org.  

 

 

Kentucky District Events: 

 

 
 
 
 
Kentucky Blast District Rally August 25th-27th 2022 
The Kentucky Blast will be held this year at the Showroom in Danville, 
Ky.  The theme is ‘Hawaiia Doin’ in Kentucky “ with a Luau Friday night 
and an Advanced Rider Course, Trike Course, and a Medic First Aid 
course all held on Sunday, August 28th.  The ARC and TRC will be held 
from 8:45 am to 5pm.  Please see the Kentucky District webpage for 
more information on Hotels and Registration for this event.  Hope to see 
everyone there in August!!  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gwra.org/
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Watch Chapter A Derby City Wing Rider’s  https://chaptera.org for 

weekly dinner, movie, and upcoming weekend rides!! 

Chapter A Monthly Meet!!  

2nd Saturday of the Month 

Roosters 10430 Shelbyville Rd 

Louisville, KY 40223     

11amMeeting begins at Noon.  

 
Chapter A has new business cards!!  See 

Assistant Chapter Director, Tom White if 

you need any!!          

 

Chapter A met Saturday August 13th 
there were approximately 19 people in attendance with 4 members from 

Chapter S in da house!! Angela, as always had great door Prizes available 

but  Jose brought an extra special fancy door prize and a special gift for 

Chuck!  Bert from Chapter S won Jose’s fancy door prize which was Ball 

brand wine glasses.  And Marlene made a beautiful new “Safety yellow” 

bag for the Traveling Plaque!!  We know that Traveling Plaque was happy 

in it’s brand-new bag!! 
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Marble Game Winner:   Danny Drane had the winning ticket for 

the Marble game but did not draw the winning marble. $872.00 is 

up for grabs next month!! 
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       50/50 Winners:  

  

1st Place Winner:   $25 Dave Wilkinson 

 

2nd Place Winner:  $20  Ray Taylor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                                                                  
(Thanks to all who played!) 

 

Chapter A’s Next Meeting Saturday, September 10 th!  

 

   

Birthdays: 
Debi Baldwin August 10th                                

Janet Price August 18th 

Marlene White August 26th 

Ray Taylor September 9th 

Kent Risen September 11th 

 

Anniversaries: 
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District Rider Education Director  Rider 

Education Report  
 

  I hope everyone is having a great summer and enjoying the 
knowledge gained from past and continuing educational 
experiences within GWRRA. Yes, I know that the Home Office is 
officially closed as you read this, but all the Rider Ed programs 
are still operational through the end of 2022. I just participated 

in a Zoom call on July 18th for Educators in our area. The Director of Rider 
Education, Susan Huttman, was the facilitator and was very candid and open with 
the facts as they are known at this time. She has ordered the entire GWRRA 
inventory of the Rider Ed pins and patches to be delivered to her home for proper 
distribution as needed. I will be double-checking my inventory and ordering 
additional items as required. Please be assured that if the patches exist, and have 
yet to be claimed by a Member, I will be able to get you what you need. 
 
Please feel free to continue to check the database or contact me to check your file 
to ascertain what you are qualified to receive. Any Rider Ed courses you take can be 
added to your file and help to keep you current. Please continue to send the course 
completion cards to me, and the course rosters too. One thing that has changed is 
that I am no longer able to input the data, but I can get it to the responsible person 
and have it entered. I can still see everyone’s records, and I can help you 
understand why you have the status you do. If I can’t, I will ask Rider Ed team and 
get the answer for you. 
 
At the end of this month, there will be several courses and seminars offered at the 
KY Blast in Danville. We have secured enough instructors for the ARC and TRC so 
everyone will have the feedback they require for a great experience. Our own Alan 
Ernest has promised to participate in the event as well. Whether you find them at 
the Blast or somewhere else, I hope you will take advantage of any courses offered. 
Knowledge is power.  Be “power-full” and ride to success. 
 
Richard Artmayer 
KY District Educator 
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             Chapter A’s Couple of the Year:  
 
The time has come to an end for chasing the COY 
Mascot.  What a fun time Kent and I had traveling 
around to all the different Chapters and getting to know 
everyone.  We know we missed a few but still will try 
and get to the Chapters we missed before the end of 

the year.   We want to thank Ray and Angela Taylor for selecting us as COY 2022 and 
Chapter A for supporting us.  We sure love Smokey and we will be at the Blast to 
see who gets to keep the little guy for good.  Also, at the Blast Kent and I will be 
participating in the District Couple of the Year selection process.  Come out and 
support us Saturday at 8am!!!  We are excited and honored to continue the journey 
at the Ky District level.  We realize we are all still figuring out how that will look with 
GWRRA closing but we are certain that new opportunities and adventures are on 
the horizon!  We hope to see everyone at THE BLAST!! 
 

Smokey Report 
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Chapter A’s Individual of the Year:   
 

Miles Finley Justice 
 
Well, folks, it is already nearly mid-August, and schools are back in 
session.  Where did the summer go?  So far this year we have enjoyed 
some really great rides thanks to District Ride Coordinator Don Price 
and Assistant Chapter Ride Coordinator Kent Risen.  But the fun is just 
getting started!  We will be kicking off 2-3 weekends of riding starting 
on August 25th – the first day of the Annual Kentucky District Rally – 

The Blast.  There will be opportunities for a couple of day-long guided rides put together by 
Mike VanHoose as well as some shorter rides on both Friday and Saturday.  The following 
weekend will see many of us heading to West Virginia for a Labor Day ride put together by Kent.  
It looks to be a great time with a number of riders from other chapters signing on to join us.  
This 3-week stretch culminates with Chapter A’s Annual Week-long Fall Ride.  This year, the 
group will be setting up home base in the Branson, Missouri area in order to enjoy a number of 
scenic rides through the Ozarks area.  No doubt there will be additional impromptu rides as long 
into the fall and winter as the temperatures allow.  But, for now, we have some great riding 
ahead.  I hope everyone can join in and share the fun on 2 or 3 wheels. 
 

 

Pins and Patches    
Miles Finley Justice 
 
Not much to report on the Pins &Patches side this month. I still 
have several Chapter A hanger bars and other items if you want 
to add them to your collection. At this point, these are “legacy” 
bits, and who knows, they may well be collector’s items one 
day. For now, I will continue to make these items available until 

someone (District maybe?) tells me we cannot sell them any longer. Depending on 
where things go with a potential new national group – Wing’d Rider, Eagle Wings 
Motorcycle Association (EWMA), something else – there might be new pins and 
patches to purchase and distribute in the future. Ride safe all. 
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To Anyone and Everyone that submitted Newsletter 

Articles this Month!! 
 

KY District Newsletter:  http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/ 
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GWRRA National Contacts 
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                          Area Chapter Meetings in the Bluegrass State: 
 
 
  Chapter A                    2nd Saturday of the month @ Roosters, 10430 Shelbyville Rd. 

Louisville KY                         11:00am Lunch.  Meeting begins at Noon.  

40223                                         

 www.chaptera.org 
 

   Chapter C                       3rd Saturday of the month @ Roosters, 2640 Richmond Rd. 

    Lexington KY                         11:00am Lunch.  Meeting begins at Noon.             
    40509 
    www.kybluegrasswings.org 

 

Chapter G                         1st Tuesday of the month @ American Legion Post 4, 8385 US                                    

Florence KY                            Hwy42.  6:00pm Dinner.  Meeting begins 7:00pm. 
    41042 
   www.chapterg.org 
 

Chapter K                      3rd Sunday of the Month @ Golden Corral 1320 N Green St 
Henderson KY                           Lunch at Noon.  Meeting begins 1:00pm. CENTRAL TIME 
42420 

 
Chapter S                                 2ND Sunday of the month @ Shoney's, 1046 Executive Dr 

Elizabethtown KY                      4:00pm Dinner.  Meeting begins 5:00pm. 

    42701 

 
   Chapter T                            3rd Saturday of the month Giovanni’s pizza 261 Court St 

Paintsville KY                          Eat at 5pm. Meeting begins 6:00pm.  
41240 
 

   Chapter Y                              1st Thursday of the month @ Majestic Family Restaurant,                                                              

   Mayfield KY                                700  S. 6th Street.  6:00pm dinner.  Meeting begins 7:OOpm  

   42066                                                                                                         CENTRAL TIME 
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Check out our Webpage: chaptera.org     

 
 
 


